
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the Clayton County Police Department Precinct Anti-Crime Taskforce 

Project in Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the Clayton County 

Police Department located at 7911 N McDonough Street, Jonesboro, Georgia 30236. The Clayton 

County Police Department would use this funding to purchase and outfit fifteen police cruisers 

which will conduct gang enforcement operations, surveillance, and offender apprehension. The 

police cruisers would be outfitted with lighting and siren systems as well as hardware kits that 

support the Police Department’s in-car camera system. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would improve law enforcement 

response and preparedness for gang-related criminal activity while increasing safety for civilians. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 

 

I certify that I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
David Scott 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


